
 

 

 

Join us beginning March 4th, as we begin a new message series called "Red Carpet". 

Through Jesusõ sacrifice on the cross and the empty tomb, God rolled out the red 

carpet and opened the gates wide for anyone and everyone to walk through. And God 

calls us to roll out the red carpet as we welcome others into his Kingdom. Join us each 

week for what will certainly be a memorable worship experience and then join us for a 

Red Carpet Easter to remember! Better yet, pick up an invite card at worship 

throughout March and invite a friend to one of our several Easter worship services. We 

will be rolling out the Red Carpet!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Sunday, April 1, 2018 

6:30 a.m. 

Sunrise Service in the Sanctuary with breakfast following in the Family Life Center. 
 

8 a.m. 

Traditional Worship in the Sanctuary (nursery only) 
 

9 a.m. 

Modern Worship in the Family Life Center (youth and childrenõs ministry and nursery) 
 

10:15 a.m. 

Traditional Worship in the Sanctuary (childrenõs ministry and nursery) 
 

10:45 a.m. 

Modern Worship in the Family Life Center (childrenõs ministry and nursery) 
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The Practice of Radical Hospitality 

What do you think of when you hear the word, òhospitalityó? Maybe the first thing that comes to your 

mind is the hospitality industry ð hotels and restaurants and tourism. Or do you think of donuts 

(Dunkin Donuts, please!) and coffee? Perhaps you think of offering hospitality when you invite a friend 

or family member to stay in your home. But hospitality goes far deeper than that, and is as important a 

Christian practice as prayer, Bible study or financial giving. 

In a study of vital congregations in the United Methodist Church, five common traits were discovered 

as essential to the life of a growing church. One of the five is òThe Practice of Radical Hospitalityó ð 

specifically a church culture that is unapologetically over-the-top in its welcome of first time guests and 

strangers. In her book, Making Room: Recovering Hospitality as a Christian Tradition, Dr. Christine Pohl 

(a former professor of mine) writes this about hospitality to strangers:  

òStrangers, in the strict sense, are those who are disconnected from basic relationship that give persons 

a secure place in the world. The most vulnerable strangers are detached from family, community, 

church, work, and polityê When we offer hospitality to strangers, we welcome them into a place to which we are somehow 

connected ð a space that has meaning and value to us. This is often our home, but it also includes church, community, nation, 

and various other institutions. In hospitality, the stranger is welcomed into a safe, personal, and comfortable place, a place of 

respect and acceptance and friendship. Even if only briefly, the stranger is included in a life-giving and life -sustaining network of 

relations. Such welcome involves attentive listening and mutual sharing of lives and life stories. It requires an openness of heart, a 

willingness to make oneõs life visible to others, and a generosity of time and resources.ó Furthermore, she goes on to say, 

òPracticing hospitality always involves risk and the possibility of failure, but there is greater risk and loss in neglecting hospitality.ó  

When I first began attending church as a 5th grader, I met Jesus through the hospitality of Park United Methodist Church in 

Bloomington, Illinois. I was a stranger and they welcomed me in. Ever since then, my heart bleeds for the outsider; the òstrangeró 

who is disconnected from the essential relationships with God and a church community. The apostle Paul implored the early 

church to welcome one another just as Christ has welcomed you (Romans 15:7). Just as God welcomed us through Jesus Christ 

even when we were estranged from Him, we are instructed to practice radical hospitality toward those on the outside.  

This month we at Troy United Methodist Church are doing just that. We are rolling out the red carpet this Easter for others as we 

celebrate Godõs radical hospitality toward us. This is an opportunity for you to live out our mission as a church and INVITE those 

you know to our Red Carpet Easter where they can take a next step on their journey with Jesus. Together, letõs practice radical 

hospitality!  

           Faithfully,  

Senior Pastor 

Rev. Dr. Andy Adams 

A MESSAGE FROM PASTOR ANDY  

Worship Services January Average 

8:00am 41 

9:00am 166 

10:15am 184 

10:45am 69 

Sunday Children 43 

Wednesday Youth 47 

Total Weekly Worship: 550 

January 2018 January 2017 



 

 

Our next òOn Rampó orientation session will be held Sun. March 11, 12-1:30pm. RSVP to 

Carolyn Catalano for your free lunch and the chance to visit with church leaders about our 

programs. Childcare provided. Other sessions will be held May 6 and July 29. 

Our Sunday, April 15 membership class will be taught by Pastor Andy 12-2pm. RSVP to 

Carolyn Catalano for your free lunch and the class, during which childcare is provided. The 

next class will be held August 12. 

We need your help to stay connected! Please give us a òheads upó that the hands and feet of 

God are needed. Let Carolyn Catalano know if you have an illness, hospital visit, surgery, etc. 

Pastor Andy or another pastor will visit if you enter the hospital in an emergency situation or 

for major surgery. Our pastoral staff also can visit if you have an outpatient procedure or 

remain in the hospital for recovery. If you have an extensive recovery or are in an assisted 

living arrangement, our Care Team will be glad to come and visit too. 

Our mission is to invite people on a journey with Jesus!  

Get a team of 4-6 people together and join us on the 

evening of March 24th for a night of fun and games for 

ages High School ð Adult. You are encouraged to invite 

guests from outside the church to be on your team (and 

you get more points if you do). The games will prove to be 

more fun than competitive, but depending on what you 

like, there will be some of both. The fun begins at 6:00 pm 

and ends when the laughter dies out (or 7:30). Fuel up 

before you come, but there will be some light snacks to 

keep you going. RSVP not necessary, but appreciated. 

Contact David Roderick david@troyumc.org. 

CONNECT 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

GAME OF GAMES - INVITE EVENT 
The March T.U.M.S. event will be Trivia Night at Wiesemeyer 

Center in Tri-Township Park, Troy on Saturday, March 3. Doors 

open at 6pm and trivia begins at 7pm. Several tables of 8 have 

been reserved for T.U.M.S. players. Reservations are $12.50 per 

person. Contact Louise Rinkel, 667-9335, by February 25. 

TROY UNITED METHODIST SIGHTSEERS 

 

Director of Connections and Care 

Carolyn Catalano 
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The March UMW unit meeting is Thursday, March 8 from 1:00 - 

3:00p.m. in the Family Life Center.  The program is our annual 

"Call to Prayer and Self-Denial" by Ruth Lane, Spiritual Growth 

coordinator. The evening Fellowship Circle will meet at 7:00 p.m. 

in the Oak Room. All women in our church are invited to attend 

day or evening meetings. For more information contact: Libby 

Gregg, lgregg129@gmail.com or (618)954-6263. UMW Vision: 

Turning Faith, Hope, and Love into action on behalf of women, 

children, and youth around the world.  

mailto:david@troyumc.org
mailto:lgregg129@gmail.com


 

 

Have you ever wondered what kind of impact a Journey group could make on your life? 

Sharon Jackson shares her experience: 

òWhen I retired I looked forward to more òmeó time, less accountability and freedom to be lazy. 

Those thoughts were soon replaced by boredom, loneliness and apathy. But no more! I found 

God and faithful prayer warriors at the Monday Ladies Bible Study. Donõt be fooled thinking this 

is a social club. This group does serious, in depth scripture-based studies. God has made me an 

intentional scholar of His word. I have accountability to read, study and pray. That is all Good! 

But the bonus blessing is my òsoul sistersó, ladies ages 30-90. We come together to share our 

concerns and needs. We offer up prayer for ourselves, our families, strangers, friends, community 

and world leaders. My life has changed because of Monday Bible study. Without this Journey 

group I would still be wandering in a daze searching for fulfillment.ó 

 

I have a passion for Journey groups and building communities within Troy UMC.  

Here are a few groups open now:  

Faith Links - New Lenten Study starting Feb.18, Sunday mornings at 9am  

Matters of Life & Faith ð ongoing study on Sunday mornings at 8am 

Generations ð ongoing series on Sunday mornings at 9am  

Discussion of Sundayõs Message ð ongoing series on Tuesday evenings at 6:30pm  

The Epic of Eden: Isaiah starting Feb. 21, Wednesday nights at 7pm   

Financial Peace University starting Feb. 25, Sundays at noon  

Let me help you find a group - itõs always a good time to join! Contact me at debsellis@sbcglobal.net.  

 

Coordinator of Journey Groups 

Deb Ellis 
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New! Financial Peace University by Dave Ramsey 

Facilitator: Kelly Perry, kbirdbiker@gmail.com 

Date: Sundays, 12:00noon ð 1:30pm (Lunch is included) / Study begins February 25 

Meeting Place: Upper Youth Area 

Fee: $109 per household ð Sign up now using our unique class link - fpu.com/1058837 

What if you were following a plan for your money that you KNEW worked?  Let Financial Expert Dave Ramsey show you in a nine-

lesson, step-by-step class how to pay off debt, create a budget, spend wisely, build wealth and give like never before! Class will 

include a light lunch, DVD viewing and workbook.  

1st Step Familyê 

1st Step Learning Center is a ministry of Troy United Methodist Church open to children ages 2 

through pre -Kindergarten. We offer a loving environment where children can learn and 

explore new things as well as begin their journey with Jesus. 

In the eleven years I have been connected with 1st Step Learning Center, family is the word 

that always comes to my mind when I tell people about us. Each family that comes through 

our doors becomes a part of our extended family. We connect with them through their 

children as we guide them through the beginning steps of their education.  

Many of our families start their connection with us through the church. Having staff at 1st Step 

that are involved in ministry in our church can make this connection go very smoothly as the 

children see familiar faces. Many others continue the connection by attending services and 

sometimes becoming members. These families also build connections with each other by 

offering help in times of need, going on play dates, attending birthday parties and many other special events.  

1st Step is also involved in many community activities. We adopt a family at Christmas each year, we attend Back to School night  

at the park and pass out supplies for the school year, we have two camps each summer that are open to the community and we 

attend the fall and summer expos to meet new families and let the community know about us.  

If you would like to connect with 1st Step in some way, feel free to reach out to me at lisa@troyumc.org. We look forward to 

serving the community and our church for many years to come!  

 

Director of 1st Step Learning Center  

Lisa Rayle 

1ST STEP LEARNING CENTER 

mailto:debsellis@sbcglobal.net

